
Teamwork and promoting a culture of  

safety in the operating room. 

We have all witnessed or experienced instances of poor interrelationships in the cardiac op-

erating room over our careers . These may have ranged from unintentional comment to sus-

tained belittling, often hierarchical but also within specialties.  The negative effects of poor 

team behaviors  have been improved  with the introduction and multidisciplinary adoption  

of  surgical safety initiatives such as the WHO surgical safety checklist.   

Frequently safety parallels are drawn  with the aviation industry and their “sterile cockpit” 

concept where unnecessary distractions and conversations  cease during critical phases of 

the flight (below 10,00 feet)  is a concept with merit for the OR. However the cardiac OR is 

more complex in that the critical  phases for perfusion will often be at variance to those for 

anaesthesia  and the surgeon .   

The Royal Australasian College of Surgeons has been particularly proactive in promoting  

improvements  in the team culture I the operating room through their “Lets operate with 

Respect” programme http://www.surgeons.org/news/let's-operate-with-respect/   and ex-

pert advisory group survey and analysis.  There is  opportunity  for  the Colleges of Perfusion 

to seek structured feedback on team culture , discrimination and harassment within the pro-

fession as a basis for providing support systems and education  for perfusionists.  This issue 

of PIRS NEWS  reproduces with permission a recent paper on Human factors in CT Surgery. 

Tim Willcox PIRS Ed  - Email PIRS@anzcp.org .   
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 ANZCP PIRS has been  variably re-

stricted  while the  ANZCP website 

was being rebuilt however we are 

now getting back into  business and 

after starting 2017 with some new 

initiatives to get better feedback to 

perfusionists on reporting variances 

in practice. 

Use the following link to create a 

shortcut to PIRS page on you desk 

top   

http://anzcp.org/perfusion-incident

-reporting-system-pirs/ 

OR  use the following  link  to create 

a shortcut direct to the PIRS Report 

Submission form to your desktop 

and hand held device 

http://anzcp.org/pirs-form/ 
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ANZCP PIRS 

has received a 

report that has 

been classified a 

no-harm incident (no association to the patient outcome 

has been demonstrated). More interestingly this is one of 

very few reports that identify team interrelationship as con-

tributory. Indeed this aspect is reported as secondary to the 

actual slip lapse error. This report has been given permis-

sion to publish and is this month’s PIRS report of the 

month and PIRS NEWs uses this month’s issue to draw 

attention to the importance of team factors that are un-

doubtedly not infrequently inadequately understood and 

inadequately managed. PIRS Ed. 

PIRS News We encourage feedback and suggestions 

to PIRS@anzcp.org  
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